PROGRESSIVE REPORT OF THE GBV PROJECT IN PARTNERSHIP WITH SURF 
This project implemented by KANYARWANDA ASBL in partnership with SURF, in the areas of Ntarama, Nyamata and Rilima in the district of Nyamata ad starts up in September 2011. 

Dated September 22, 2011 KANYARWANDA ASBL has organized a meeting with beneficiaries in sectors of Ntarama and Nyamata to explain their purpose and objectives of the project. 

The same activity was conducted in the sector of Rilima dated September 23, 2011. Other contacts were made ​​to identify victims of sexual, physical and psychological violence during the Tutsi genocide of 1994. 

These victims are estimated to date to the number of 74. 

The difficulties encountered during the execution of this project to date are: 

1. The contact we have conducted with the lawyer association “Barreau de Kigali" has been made. The association is not willing to make available to the KANYARWANDA appointed lawyers to prepare cases for victims to forward them to the courts and provide legal assistance to victims. The lawyer associtiation requires a contract for legal assistance to these victims by paying the fees of lawyers who could assist the victims. But the project budget is modest in order to pay these fees. 

2. Most victims ignore to identity those who violated them. Often these were mass rapes by people who came from different sectors of unknown victims or militaries from Gako camp unidentifiable. Others are not returned to their areas, they live in countries where they were exiled or some of them were died. 

3. Some victims received justice support of GACACA courts   but were not satisfied with the judgments. However, the appeal periods with GACACA courts have been exceeded and this becomes the barrier to proceed with the appeal. 

4. Other victims, disappointed by the judgments of the Gacaca courts, do not trust the legal standard and did not want to make the indictments against those who violated them. 

5. Rape victims who have rebuilt their families (who are married) do not want it publicly known that they have suffered from rape. 

Proposals for the continuation of the project: 

1. List rape cases that can be legally prosecuted in the courts and send them to the police and prosecutors to facilitate that victims get justice. 

2. Establish a data base of victims of rape during the 1994 genocide to consider reparations for victims. 

3. Extend the six-month project to its successful implementation. 

4. Wherever possible, an extension of the budget as one that is available is insufficient. 
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